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Ardleigh Sailing Club:
Minutes of the Committee Meeting

9th August 2017
Attendance: John Thompson (JT), Robert Turvil (RT), Mick Balaam(MB), 
Richard Biggs (RB), Anja Newman (AN), Paul Constable (PC), John King (JK),

 Ben Constable (BC), Richard Clayton (RC), Jamie Gedhill (JG)
Apologies for absence 

N/A
Standing Items

The July 2017 minutes were approved and the Chairman was authorised to sign them. 
Matters Arising   
JT will circulate the updated CP policy to the committee, once he has seen the latest RYA version.
It was noted that a Laser open meeting will not take place this year
It was noted that Mark Miller (minutes 12 July 2017) should read Glen Millar.
It was noted that the OK Open will be held on the 7th October 2017.

It was agreed to stay with CASC following a reply from the IR and JT will investigate the ramifications of leaving CASC.
JT will give PC Sean Plum’s contact details.
It was noted that GG has a key to the club.
JT reported that Alexis has been co-opted onto the committee.

JT reported that Glen Millar will be given a key and he does not want to be co-opted onto the Committee.
Correspondence received
RB had replied to various enquiries from non-members.
PC reported that the IOC training day will take place on the 16th September 2017. RB will forward the costs to PC. The IOC deal with their catering requirements and RC will ask Jamie to help taking money and selling club refreshments.

It was noted that the fishing club will have four Saturdays available in September for their charity events.
It was agreed to the keep the Winter and Frostbite Series at the same rates as last following an enquiry from J Reubin. GJ will edit last year’s poster.
Health and Safety
It was agreed that MB will investigate the problem with the lamp post in the car park and installing a light sensor on the clubhouse

Financial Summary
The committee accepted the Management Accounts prepared by RB.
Sailing, Social and Training
RB reported that GG has offered safety boat training courses in September.
It was agreed that RB will email GG to propose the training takes place on Saturday the afternoon of Saturday 3rd September 2017, the same day as the last Social Sailing event of this season.
RB reported that GG was not prepared to run trainers course as RB pointed out that GG is the person who provides club training and that furthers trainers are not presently required.
JG will issue a notice for the next Social Sailing event.
It was noted that Laser radio controlled boats event will take place on 19th August 2017. Spare Lasers will be available to hire at £5 per day. JT will run the galley.
The minimum fee for the day is £40, maximum fee is based on £4 per boat entry. JT stated that the event may give rise to a new level of membership.
Membership
It was noted that the club has 62 active members, comprising 20 family,

 29 individuals, 4 Individual and junior, 1 Junior/Student, 6 social, 2 Junior and social.
RB will reply to enquiries for a free sailing and forward requests to JG. It was noted that trial sailing can only be by prior appointment and at the discretion of the club.

Marketing
JG requested a supply pictures for the web page.

It was noted that the 17 months subscription for members registering in October will be discussed at the net meeting.
Structural/Facilities
After a discussion about goose dropping it was decided that MB will ask Adrian Hinchcliffe if the Water Authority have any proposals. In the mean -time MB will organise something with posts and netting.
MB will ask FO’S to assess what servicing and repairs are needed for the safety boats .RC will stand as OOD this Sunday to monitor the safety boat usage.
AOB

JG will amend the wording of the advert.

MB will email every member asking them to identify their trollies and trailers

The Water Authority asked the club to iron works left in the hedge by the water outlet.

MB requested an all members email asking trollies and trailer owners to identify and mark their trollies and trailers. Then MB will arrange for a scrap metal dealer to pick up all the unidentified and discarded trailers and trollies. MB will email JT with the text of the notice.
It was noted that the ‘all members’ button was used to send out emails.
It was noted that Pico black sail should be discarded.

JT reported that Sudbury Rowing Club have asked to use the club for training.

JT has sent them our terms and await their proposed dates.

JT reported that he will stand down as Vice Commodore when the new committee is proposed, but he would still like to remain on the committee.
Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 13h September 2017, 1945 in the Clubhouse
Signed Chairman……………………….
Dated    …………………………….
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